MINUTES OF SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

27. January 2017

Present - Tilly Y6; Hal Y6; Ruby W Y6(Chair); Toby Y6; Phoebe Y6; Brad Y6; Emma Y5; Ronan Y5; Rori Y5; Alfie Y5; Lola Y4; Kodey Y4; Louis Y4; Martha Y4; Thomas Y3; Olivia T Y3; Daisy Y3; Tristan Y3; Ava Y2; Taylor Y2; Rosie S Y2.

Mrs Braithwaite, Mrs Hansen, Mrs Prince

Apologies - Olivia L Y2

The School Councillors were welcomed back after the Christmas Holidays.

The class representatives were asked if there were Suggestion Boxes in their classrooms. The following classes did not have Suggestion Boxes and replacements were handed out at the end of the meeting.

Mr Phillips; Mrs Abel, Mr Giblin; Mr Duxbury; Mrs Andrews; Mrs Scarbro; Miss Crowley; Mrs Baron.

The two Year 2 classes were asked to check if they had a suggestion box. They do, in fact, have suggestion boxes and Year 2 teachers will be asked to discuss with their classes – what a suitable suggestion looks like; that the boxes are not for putting litter in and to remind them that the class representatives need to empty the boxes before each School Council Meeting. – ACTION – Mrs H to email Year 2 teachers.

SUGGESTIONS -

- · Could we have a mixed Tag Rugby club afterschool?
- Could we have an afterschool Basketball Club?
- A request for new coats for the Lunchtime Supervisors was made, however it was unclear what was meant by this and

- further investigation was required by the Year 6 representatives.
- Ghyllside's Got Talent
- Replacement Buddy Fleeces the new Year 5 Buddies
 highlighted that the buddy fleeces were in a poor condition.
 The Year 5 representatives were asked to audit the buddy
 fleeces and hand them to Mrs Prince who offered to wash
 and repair as required. Thank you very much Mrs Prince.

The School Council offered to purchase a plastic box to store the newly washed fleeces.

- Buddy Shed a new padlock is required for the buddy shed

 for use by Buddies only. During a discussion it became
 apparent that there may be a padlock but the key may be
 missing. ACTION to trace the missing key and see if it
 matches the padlock.
- Replacement buddy shed equipment Year 5
 councillors/buddies were asked to make a sensible wish list,
 and a list of the most used/requested equipment so that the
 School Council can apply for funds to re-stock.
- · Please could the boys' toilet doors be oiled?
- · Be stricter on healthy snacks at playtime.
- The gate and bolt to the Nature Reserve needs some maintenance as it is difficult to open and close.

Date of Next Meeting - Friday 10. February 2017